Board of County Commissioners

Workshop:  Mt. Beasor Road

October 7, 2010

The Board of County Commissioners in and for Wakulla County, Florida met for a Workshop on Thursday, October 7, 2010 with Chairman Howard Kessler presiding.  Present were Commissioners Mike Stewart, Lynn Artz, Alan Brock and George Green.  Also, present were County Administrator Ben Pingree, County Attorney Heather Encinosa and Deputy Clerk Evelyn Evans.

6:15 p.m.  The Workshop was called to order and the purpose of the Workshop is for the Board to further discuss Mt. Beasor Road.

This road has been discussed at recent Board Meetings and has mainly focused on the section of road in front the Sites property.  Mr. Sites installed a chain link fence around his property and the road is too narrow for emergency vehicles to pass through.  Mr. Sites had previously agreed to move his fence back one and a half feet, but negotiations feel through with the County and now he wants the County to take the three feet from their right-of-way.  

Board direction is to take three feet in front of Mr. Sites’ property that belongs to the County to widen the road.  This will be eighty to a hundred feet of clearing and will include approximately twelve trees.

There was also a request from some of the property owners to widen a short section of the road between Floyd Robertson’s house and Leon Nettles’ house and there was no support from the Board for the request.  Numerous residents were present and thanked the Board for not supporting the request.

There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting adjourned at 7:35 p.m.

